                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 20TH JANUARY 2013. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison,  Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards, .Rouse and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
.                                                                          MINUTES
 1/14    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                                  None     
 2/14    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
                                                                                 None                                                                
 3/14   TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS  HELD ON 16TH DECEMBER 2013 AND
           ON THE 9TH JANUARY 2014.

               On the proposition of Councillor Llewellyn, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was             

               RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 16th December 2013 be approved.
               On the proposition of Councillor Vincent, seconded by Councillor Rouse it was

               RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on the 9th January 2014 be approved.

 4/14   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS

               On the proposition of Councillor Vincent, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn it was
               RESOLVED: a) To approve the financial report for December 2013.
                                      b) To approve payment of cheques 2129 to 2135. 
  5/14   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
            Councillor Richards reported on flooding and the dredging of rivers. He had asked IW Councillor

            Jonathon Bacon to raise with the Flood Defence Committee. A meeting had been called to debate
            flooding issues and this was to be held at Brading Town Hall. It was reported that the speed sign at

            Langbridge was now working after considerable delay since it was first reported.
             RESOLVED: That the report be noted. 
   6/14  PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS.

            Councillor Earley reported on the crime website, he had also had contact with Richard Priest

            about the use of the youth club equipment at Shanklin Youth Centre.           

            Councillor Harris reported that the bridge at pathway NC11 had left its padstone and needed
            attention.

            Councillors all expressed their continuing concern regarding potholes and the delay in works at

            Knighton Shute which had been scheduled to commence after a number of requests.

            Councillor Davison reported on more damaged posts in the car park and the need for a replacement

            sign. She also reported on the latest IWALC meeting and a presentation made to it by the IWC on its

            budget strategy.

            Councillor Richards reported that there was a shortage of LA School Governors on the island and

            applications for such positions should be encouraged.   
            RESOLVED: That the reports be noted. 
   7/14   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING.

             A list of correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting.
             RESOLVED:  That the correspondence be noted.
   8/14   PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
             The following planning applications were considered –

             1.LBC/31734: Apsewood Cottage, Apse Manor Road, Shanklin. Internal Alterations.
             2.TCP/25342/B: The Delves, Alverstone Road, Apse Heath. Detached chalet building

                 provide ancilliary residential accommodation. 

.              
RESOLVED: 1 To make no objection to the above appications.

                       2.That a condition be applied TCP/25342/B that the accommodation can only be

                          used in conjunction with the main house and not as a holiday let.

   9/14   PLANNING DECISIONS

             The following decisions had been taken –
             LBC/31677: Wacklands Farm, Wacklands Lane, Newchurch. Proposed agricultural workers
                                  dwelling. Withdrawn.

             TCP/31583: Pear Tree Farm, Canteen Road, Whiteley Bank. Removal of condition that holiday

                                 accommodation and dwelling were retained in same ownership. Refused

             TCP/31504/B: 27 Forest Road Winford. Demolition of greenhouse and garage. Replacement garage

                                    and turning area. Approved.

             RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.

  10/14   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCIL BUDGET STRATEGY
              The Council sought a dialogue with all Parish and Town Councils regarding its future provision of
               discretionary services. A list of services had been circulated by the IWC detailing such services

               in each parish area, for Newchurch Parish this included Alverstone Marshes, Brett Meadow (Wight 

               Nature would continue their operation at these two sites) and the Community Bus. 
              RESOLVED: To note the budget strategy.

  11/14  DRAFT BUDGET 2014-15
             The Clerk had circulated a draft budget for the ensuing financial year. It was agreed that budget

             provision was also required for the replacement of two gas fires in the Village Hall. The Clerk 

               RESOLVED: That the budget as presented, amended for the costs of two gas fires, be approved and that 
                                     a precept of £18,000 be set (inclusive of a grant of £1,639).
   12/14  WATER LEAK - LANGBRIDGE
               It was reported that water was still rising to the road surface.  The Clerk had previously spoken to 
                Southern Water whose advice was that the water was surface water and they were satisfied the matter 
                was not caused by a broken drain. The Clerk had contacted Island Roads who would investigate the 
               location.
               RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
    13/14  GREAT WAR COMMEMORATION
               The Clerk reported on the proposed island wide project to plant trees in commemoration of the

               100th anniversary of the start of the Great War.  
               RESOLVED: That the Council had no sites to enable its own participation. 
    14/14  WAR MEMORIAL  -  UPDATE
               The Clerk reported that he had written to the Church seeking the Diocese views on the proposed

                relocation of the War Memorial to the green space adjacent to the Church.
               RESOLVED: That the report be noted. 

    15/14  ILLEGAL EXCAVATION OF GRAVEL
               The removal of gravel at Winford farm was discussed.           

               RESOLVED: That the Clerk write to the IWC regarding its removal. 
    16/14  DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                RESOLVED: The next scheduled meeting of the Parish Council would commence at 7.30pm on 
                                       Monday 17h February 2014 in the Parish Hall.
                                          The meeting closed at 8.50pm.  
                                                                                                                               CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              17th  FEBRUARY 2014                                    
